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What’s On 

P & C Meeting 
 

 

2021 

Wk 8 30/11-3/12 Primary School Swimming & Water Safety Program - selected students 
Don’t forget your swimming gear! 

 1-3/12 Yr 10 & 12 Work Ready Week @ TCS 9.00am-3.00pm 

 2/12 2021 Yr 7 Transition Day @ TCS 8.40am-3.00pm - Wear sports uniform 

 2/12 2021 Kindergarten Transition Day @ TCS 9.00am-11.30pm 

 3-4/12 Yr 12 PI Motorbike & Quad Bike Safety Training @ TAFE Western Dubbo 
Depart TCS at 7.30am 
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From the principal 

Staff Smile of the Week (Week 6) 
 

Goes to Mossy for brilliant organisation and 
decorating of the Year 12 Formal. It was PERFECT. 

Well done! 

From the Principal – Hi Everyone, Welcome to Week 7  
 
Transition for 2021 
Yesterday was our first day of school transition for our new Kindergarten and Year 7 students for 2021. Unfortunately, 
we have had to leave the organisation for transition until now due to COVID-19 restrictions, but the Early Birds      
Program has certainly allowed most of our future Kindergarten students to become familiar with the school, routines 
and develop relationships with their friends as well as to get to know a few of our staff. Also, being a Central School 
environment, our Year 6 students are familiar with most of our teachers, especially with weekly STEM classes and  
accessing specialist subject areas, such as extension mathematics, visual arts and science, over the year. It was also 
great to meet and welcome our new students coming in from other schools, allowing them to get to know each other, 
become familiar with secondary school routines and seeing what they can look forward to in the coming year.  
 

We also took the opportunity today of transitioning K-5 into their new classes for 2021, so that they knew where they 
would be and how their new classes would run. A reminder our next transition day is scheduled for next Wednesday.  
 

Year 12 Formal 
Last week, we also transitioned our Year 12’s of 2020 into the wider world of post-school with the Year 12 formal. As 
always, this event was fabulous, all but a bit tear jerky, as we farewell these young adults to follow their dreams after 
school. A big thank you to Mrs Seymour and her organising team for such a great night – Mrs Moss – what great     
inspirational decorating you do!  
 

Student Absences 
It is a legal requirement that if a student is absent from school that a satisfactory explanation is provided by the        
student’s parents or guardian; otherwise, the absence is considered unjustified. Each fortnight the attendance team 
looks at the absentee data and decide a course of action for students with attendance issues or reminders for those who 
have unjustified absences. To help remind parents to provide explanations, we have set up our school’s attendance   
system, Sentral, to send a text message to parents if their child is absent. It would be appreciated if parents could reply 
to the message giving an explanation for the absence/s. This will help to reduce the number of unjustified absences that 
we need to follow up. Please ensure that the school has your most up to date details, especially your mobile phone 
number so that the messages will get through.  
 

New School Plan Cycle 
We are starting to gain some good feedback from parents and 
community from our survey for our Situational Analysis, which 
will form the basis of our next school plan. Our aim this year of 
providing the survey by QR code was to get as many responses 
from the community as possible, rather than just targeting our 
parents. We also wanted the feedback to be as honest as possible, 
which is why there are no names attached to the replies.  
 

I remind everyone that this survey is still open and if you would like to call the office instead of using the QR code to 
provide feedback, our friendly office staff will take your call. We also still have the suggestion box for feedback at any 
time.  
 

Finally…….  

I would like to take a note from Mrs Holden’s book and reiterate her message each week…..My door is and always has 
been open – whether you are happy, sad or mad. I need to know if we are not doing something right but I also need to 
know that you trust our motives and our intentions. I also teach, so if you need to talk to me for any reason, just call the 
office and arrange a time that I am not on class or in a meeting. Also, don’t forget our suggestion box at each side of 
the school. 
 

Everything we do, every single day is for YOUR children. If we can do it better, tell us. Social media is definitely for 
cowards – so please tell us to our face!  
 
Gary Hansen 

Principal (Relieving) 
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WHOLE SCHOOL 
UPDATE FROM GREEN THUMBS STEM GROUP 

So far this term two groups of students have become Green Thumbs, applying Science to the propagating 
and growing of plants (Horticulture). In particular, we have a goal of setting up a productive Food Garden in 
the Ag Plot. This follows on from last term when they set up a Food Forest.  
 

STEM students this term have tried a few horticulture techniques: soil preparation for planting vegetables, 
planting vegetable and herb seeds in beds and in pots, propagating from cuttings, transplanting seedlings, 
and working to keep plants thriving in the garden and the greenhouse. They have even included marigolds, 
basil, nasturtiums and other companion plants to attract beneficial insects. The most recent group took 
home their own transplanted flowering plants to grow or give away at home. So far each session has      
finished with a fruit platter feast (thanks to Lyn at the Canteen), with students imagining the harvest of fruits 
in future years from fruit trees recently planted in the Ag Plots. 
 

Plans are to have more produce to harvest from the Food 
Garden in the future! As they say… “watch this 
(productive) space”! 
 

Signing off for now, 
Green Thumbs STEM Group 

Enjoying a fruit feast at the end of STEM Imagining when the fruit trees produce 
fresh fruit for a platter under the fig tree. 

Blake and Dakota prepared the bed for 
planting, then planted the passionfruit 

plants near the trellis. 

Cuttings from the fig tree are being cared 
for in the nursery greenhouse. 

Radish plants have 
been grown from 

seed in beds and are 
weeded and watered. 

Excitement when Mylie’s yellow butter 
beans started germinating in        

greenhouse pots. 

One of the transplanted 
African Daisies ready to 

take home. 
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WHOLE SCHOOL 

Well done to our TCS students who are actively participating in our community! 

 

FWAS Tennis - Eliza & Tilly Hansen 
 

FWAS Netball - Bridie Hayden & Bailee Adams 
 

FWAS Rugby League - Narelle Shillingsworth-Budd, Haleigh & Ryan McCarney, Jayden Dunn,   

Emma-Jean Edwards, Brock Kilgour 
 

Western Rams Rugby League - Brock Kilgour 
 

Group 11 Rugby League Academy - Jayden Dunn 
 

Dubbo Representative Netball - Mia & Remy Gleeson 

 

Dance Experience - Skye Winters, Tilly Hansen, Mia Gleeson, Shelby Nolan, Scarlett Kolanowski, 

Matilda Seccombe 
 

Early Bird Dance Experience - Marnie Flinn, Eliza Kinsey, Isabelle Dunbar, Holly Ashby, Samantha 

Ferguson, Elanor Seccombe    
 

Karate - Sonny Morton, Tawhiao & Naia Selway, Ethan Knibbs, Kae-Jae Roberts, Simon         

Stoneman, Charlie & Dixie Morton 
 

Trangie Tennis - Jock Kater, Jack & Harry Miles, Jake & Ethan Foster, Tom Hill, Tommy & Harry    

Ashby, Cooper Gilliespie, Tilly Hansen, Matilda Seccombe, Rivah Armstrong, Digby Flinn, Eddie 

Ferguson, Hugo Kinsey, Mason Hubatka 

 

Student Feature 
Cadet Simon Stoneman 

 

Hi my name is Simon Stoneman and I am in Year 8 at 

Trangie Central School. For the last three weeks I 

have been going to Army Cadets in Dubbo. So far, I 

have learnt about navigations, hand signals,          

hygiene, drill (marching) and rank. I strongly           

recommend that boys and girls from Years 7 to Year 

12 should give Cadets a go. I enjoy the discipline 

and friendship groups in the army cadets.  

 

Let us know what you have been up to? 
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SECONDARY 
Deputy Principal 

Jessica Skinner (Relieving) 
 

Head Teachers 
Belinda Haigh (Relieving) 

Sarah Press (Relieving) 
Liddel Seymour (Relieving) 

Kate Wilson 

Head Teacher’s Report 
What a wonderful Graduation Night for Year 12 2020 

“Best Graduation Night everrrrr” was the comment overheard 
after Thursday night. The Trangie Showground pavilion looked 
incredible with all its decorations, including purple artichoke 
flowers harvested from the TCS Ag Plot! The Year 12 Graduates 
and their families looked very glamorous, as did all the Year 11s 
and staff attending. The speeches were very emotional, with 
beautiful words written and spoken on the night. The dinner itself 
was delish, and in particular the individual mud cakes for each of 
the Year 12s for 2020 looked spectacular, all made and decorated 
by our own Mrs Jaye Milgate, with cake toppers from Mrs Fidock 
(and the laser cutter). An incredible night of celebration. Some 
highlights from the night are featured this week, with a report 
from the incredible main organiser Mrs Seymour, and wonderful 
photos by official photographer Alexi Everett. You’ll soon see 
what we mean! Well done to everyone involved. 

Elsewhere in this week’s newsletter, we have more creations to 
admire from the Mrs Fidock’s students and the Workshop … this 
time from Stage 5 elective students. Info about next week’s plans 
for the Work Readiness Days is included from Mrs Rush. 

Our weekly Teecha Feecha this time is from Mrs Anderson and Mrs Fidock! Be prepared for some             
interesting snippets. 

And of course we have our weekly words of wisdom, with kind permission from Red Tractor Designs.  

Happy reading!  

Belinda Haigh 
Relieving Head Teacher   

Reprinted with kind permission from artist 
Rachael Flynn of Red Tractor Designs, 
www.redtractor.com.au, redtractordesigns on 
Instagram, Red Tractor Designs on FB. 
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Teecha Feecha 

MRS HOLLY ANDERSON MRS HAILEE FIDOCK 

Q1. FAVOURITE QUOTE? 

Something my Pop used to say to his grandkids when 
they whinged they were hungry or bored …”Go down 
the country and eat a dead monkey”! 

Believe in yourself and you will be unstoppable. 
  

Q2. LEAST FAVOURITE MEAL OR FOOD? 

Yellow button squash – no texture and unpleasant 
taste. 

Zucchini 

Q3. FIRST JOB? 

Rouseabout in a shearing shed out west. I worked as a labourer in an abattoir every school 
holiday in high school and during my university 
studies. 

Q4. FAVOURITE TIME OF DAY & WHY? 

Late afternoon as the sun sets. The colours are     
amazing and it feels like the earth is relaxing for the 
day. 

Dinner time, when I sit down with my family and 
we share stories from our day. 

Q5. HOW DO YOU PREFER TO UNWIND? 

A winter’s weekend by the river fishing with a camp 
fire and great friends. 

With a good book or by doing something crafty. 

Q6. MOST INTERESTING PLACE YOU HAVE LIVED, & WHY? 

Brewarrina where I grew up. It is a very spiritual place 
if you are quiet and connect with nature. There are 
many different characters who live there and the   
people are accepting of those who just be            
themselves. 

Maybe not “interesting”, but my fondest         
childhood memories are growing up on a hobby 
farm near Orange. 

Q7. PERSON YOU WOULD BE IF YOU COULD BE? 

I would be someone who inspires others and knows 
what to say at the right time, someone who is very 
organised and manages their time wisely, and     
someone who does not overthink things. 

I wouldn’t want to be anyone famous; I am quite 
content just being me. 

Q8. FAVOURITE MOVIE? 

Not a big movie watcher; anything with The Rock in it. 
My favourite Christmas movie is Love Actually. 

Hacksaw Ridge, as it’s important to stand up for 
what you believe in and stay true to yourself. 

Q9. FAVOURITE NOVEL OF ALL TIME? 

I don’t have a favourite novel, but I have favourite 
authors. Matthew Riley, Jilly Cooper and Linda La 
Plante. A very mixed bunch of authors who write 
completely different genres. 

I love a good tear-jerker – anything by Jojo Moyes 
or Kelly Rimmer. 

Q10. SOMETHING FEW PEOPLE KNOW ABOUT YOU? 

I wanted to be an emergency nurse or paramedic. I 
even started a degree in nursing but had to change 
courses due to medical issues. 

I love camping, kayaking and fishing. 
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WORK READY WEEK NEXT WEEK 
 

Next week Trangie Central School will be holding the Work Ready 
Week for our Year 10 and Year 12 students. This is an opportunity for our 
students to attend a variety of workshops on Tuesday and Wednesday to 
enhance their public speaking, interviewing tips and tricks, mental health 
practices and personal presentation. This will culminate with our          
students putting into practice the skills they have learnt in a mock        
interview with a panel of community members on Thursday. Our         
students have been busy preparing their resumes and cover letters to      
present to their interviewers. 
 

As we all know, it’s always a nerve-wracking experience so if you have a 
student in these years, please engage with them about your own         
experiences to help them realise that being nervous is very normal part            
of the process! Students that have completed this program in the past 
have expressed their gratitude that they were able to attend their first 
job interviews with confidence as they had already had a simulated            
experience at TCS! 
 

Skye Rush 
Careers Advisor 

FROM THE INDUSTRIAL TECHNOLOGY WORKSHOP …. 
 

More creations from the busy term in the Trangie CS workshop! 
 

Stage 5 Industrial Technology - Metals 

Students have been working on a variety of projects in the metal workshop. Some have just completed 
folding shovels which have helped them develop a variety of fabricating and machining techniques. They 
used the lathe, learnt how to cut threads, further worked improving their welding skills, with some students 
even having a go at using the wood lathe to turn out a handle for their shovels. More recently we have 
been constructing rocket stoves which could be a useful camping accessory, and some students are      
fabricating bike stands to make maintenance that little bit easier. During theory lessons students have been 
investigating emerging technologies and automation, as well as the societal and environmental impact of 
the metal industry. 
 

Hailee Fidock 
Secondary TAS Teacher 

Rocket Stove - Ben Cook 

Sonny Morton 

Brock Kilgour William Anderson 
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FAREWELL SPEECH FOR YEAR 12 OF 2020 
 

When I started thinking about what to write regarding the class of 2020, I had to cast my mind back to where it all 
began. No, not in Year 7, but in Kindergarten. The year was 2008 and there were 7 original members of the class; 
and with yours truly as their Kindergarten teacher. 
As the years fly by just as some of our students do too … and by the end of Year 6 had Johnny, Stacey and Abigail 
(and Logan) still here. 
 

At the beginning of Year 7 we had the Edwards twins (or so I thought for quite a long time) joining us. Once I had 
worked out that they were cousins I then had to work out who was who...Kiah and Kira-Lyn. The Fraser twins, Abbie 
and Logan and the Cole twins, or was it triplets… as there were three girls from the same family in the same class? 
 

We’ve had ups and downs and adventures but now it’s time for you to fly Mother Duck’s nest. 
 

To Ash – my quiet achiever, you were the one who always payed attention in class, you always did the work that 

teachers left for you. Even in Maths, when you were the only bloke in the class, you kept working, not getting caught 
up in the drama of the day. You were always the sensible one, the one that kept the girls on the straight and narrow, 
or was it because you couldn’t get a word in edge wise?  You were the one that had a passion for music and guitars. 
You are the determined one that is committed to achieving your goal and with that I wish you the very best. 
 

 
 

To Kira-Lyn – one of my hyphen girls. You are a beautiful and caring girl who has a lot of 

blonde moments. You’re very good at sitting and watching the world go by with a knowing 
smile. You’re a hard worker, who on occasions disrupts lessons with absurd and hilarious 
interjections, stories or questions, the blonde rearing her head.  I’ve seen you blossom into 
the caring, thoughtful and amazing young woman that you are now and I wish you all the 
best. 
 

 
 

To Aleea – Life with a twin and a step sister in the same class, bus trip to 

and from school and same house has not always been easy for you. There 
has always been some little spot fire in your life that you have asked me to 
help you put out. In the beginning there were many, but as you have      
matured you are able to handle them on your own. You have become the 
most committed and persistent student who always gives 100%. Do you 
remember the time at the Warrumbungles with Miss Ebsworth? She      
remembers you making great personal achievements on that trip. You kept 
pushing yourself out of your comfort zone and moving forward - this will 

be your hallmark forever. I wish you well in whatever path you decide to follow. 
 

To Jesse – Now we have had some times together. Road tripping to Penrith for State 

Lawn Bowls Championships comes to mind. We got to know each other well over those 
couple of days, as you had to put up with my nonstop talking, choice in music and snoring 
(apparently). Sports have always been an outlet for you and you have always been a great 
role model on sporting trips. But I have also heard through the grape vine that you have a 
habit of ‘flipping teachers off’ (whatever that means) with a ‘just joking’ when pulled up. 
Jesse you are a smart and contemplative student (although some like Mr Holden would 
beg to differ, after you asked him if he had ever been to Europe), who as your schooling 
comes to a close, are just starting to show your true potential. Go forward into this wide 
world and chase your dreams. Best of luck. 
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To Kiah – Kiah the sponge, the girl who soaks up new pieces of information and stores them away for 

that some day it might be needed. Kiah is the sort of kid that likes to note down new vocabulary for 
future use. Knowing what Kiah will do with the rest of her life is the 20 million dollar question, but I 
don’t think there is anything that this girl couldn’t turn her hand to. Will she choose to become a     
world-renowned painter, an environmental scientist saving the planet, a doctor or mathematics    
teacher? Kiah could do it all, it’s so not fair, lol.  If Kiah had a fault – it would be finishing an argument 
that she knew she could win but didn’t have the patience to, with WHATEVA!! This wide world is your 
oyster, and I truly hope that you do whatever makes you happy with it and think of us when you have 
saved the world.  
 

 
 

To AbaDabs - I’ve watched Abs grow from the time she arrived on this planet, before she even     

started school. Abbie is my first Version 2.0 student (Yes I have been around for that long). She has  
always been a kind and caring soul (except when she was around Logan). Her love of animals,            
particularly horses, has always been evident, and she has always had a new story about what one of her 
animals had done. Abbie must have the most patient parents, as she would come to school most    
Mondays with a story about a new pet that she has just got. It wasn’t until a few years ago that the    
animal stories started to disappear, and the boy stories started to become the topic of conversation … 
especially if she’d been to a campdraft with Uncle Madge. Thanks Madge! As Abbie goes out into this 
wide world, I am sure she will find a career in an animal related field, and it will be a lucky workplace 
that will get the loveable Abbie. 

 

 

To Jessica – Millsy Millsy Millsy- our self-assured pineapple-loving mother hen. If there was any kind 

of incident happening in the school, you could always bet that Millsy had her version of what was    
happening.  She would tell you by saying ‘aaa they are off their heads’. Millsy has always been keen to 
comment on the fashion sense of the teachers. She made me conscious incredibly early as her Year 
Advisor to make sure my wardrobe was on high rotation. She can dish out the back handed comments 
very quickly and say something like “gee Miss you look nice” or “you look like the Mad Hatter”.        
Jessica’s a caring loveable person and as she goes out into this wide world of employment, I know with 
all my heart that there are going to be some lucky people that she will take care of.  
 

 
 

To Stacey  - My little drama queen, if there was something going on Stacey would know about it or 

have an opinion. I admire Stacey for her self-determination, her integrity, her diligence, her 
thoughtfulness and her commitment. I once told Stacey that she couldn’t do it all – work a couple of 
jobs a week, and keep her grades up, but she showed me. Stacey’s determination is to be admired. 
She is the first one to look at a problem and say ‘I can’t do it’ and then after gentle encouragement, 
get the job done and say ‘well I couldn’t do it, But then I could…..’ Stacey’s resilience is going to get 
her further than any ATAR grade. If life gives Stacey lemons, she just smiles and says “let’s make    
lemonade”. So with that Stacey, I wish you all the best and just remember your HOME is always here 
with Trangie Central School. 

 

 

To Johnny - I was there on your very first day of Kindergarten, I remember going to your house and 

dropping off a toy car to you and telling you that I would be at school waiting for you to give it back me. 
You bring enthusiasm, energy, and positivity to everything you do. You are the person who makes     
everyone feel great, with your enthusiastic “good morning” or “hello” when you see them in the     
morning. You are the king of puns and I don’t think a day has gone past where you haven’t introduced us 
to a new one. I was just thankful for the Catch of the Day ad on TV so that I could tell you some back. I 
have watched you grow from a little boy into the handsome young man that you are today. You have 
taught me to be compassionate, patient and caring and it is because of you that I continue to teach. Go 
forward into this world. I know your dream job is out there waiting for you and I sincerely wish you all 
the best. 
 

Mrs Seymour I Year 12 Advisor 
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Assistant Principal’s Report 
 

School Swimming & Water Safety Program 
This week has seen a number of our Primary students take to the water! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Department of Education’s ‘School Swimming and Water Safety 
Program’ is an intensive learn to swim program, which develops water 
confidence and provides students with basic skills in water safety and 
survival. The Program is conducted over eight days. Each daily lesson 
is 45 minutes. 
 

Students who have not reached a satisfactory standard of water safety 
and survival skills, and are unable to swim 25m confidently unaided 
with correct technique in deep water, are eligible to participate in the 
School Swimming and Water Safety Program. The Program is open to 
public school students in Years 2 to 6. 
 

The student’s involved have been listening carefully and improving 
their skills day by day. Some have bravely faced their fear of water, 
whilst others have developed greater skills and stamina. 

 
 
 

To prevent drowning, all children involved in the      
program would greatly benefit from being involved in 

private lessons after school and also being taken to the 
pool regularly to swim with an adult.  

 
 

Nervous Anticipation 
Elections for Captaincy, involving speeches and voting, will take place next Tuesday morning 
the 1st of Dec. Parents of year 5 nominees are welcome to attend but due to Covid          
precautions, must sit 1.5m apart and sign in through the Primary Office. 
 

Our Year 5 students have been considering the characteristics of good leadership and have 
been preparing speeches to present to their peers.  
 

Captains will be announced by Mr Hansen on Monday 7th December.  

 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.splashmagazine.com.au%2Funder-fives-pool-drownings-decrease-by-31-per-cent-compared-to-10-year-average%2F&psig=AOvVaw1P0vPWIpUoa3IzQoSWrf_h&ust=1606275466954000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMiIgc
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fstatic01.nyt.com%2Fimages%2F2019%2F07%2F22%2Fwell%2F22klass-swimming%2F22klass-swimming-superJumbo.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nytimes.com%2F2019%2F07%2F22%2Fwell%2Ffamily%2Fdrowning-children-water-safety
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Classes for 2021  
On Wednesday morning, our students were involved in all sorts of 
transitions. Our Early Birds spent the morning with their teacher for 
next year, Miss Druce, in the Kindergarten classroom. Our Year 6 
students spent the day on the Secondary side, getting used to moving 
from room to room for lessons and also getting to know the new    
enrolments from our feeder schools. 
 

The other Primary students also had the opportunity to spend the 
morning with their teachers for 2021. Our classes for next year are as 
follows: 
 

Kindergarten     Miss Druce 
Year 1      Mrs Ryrie (Mon–Thu) & Mrs Hall (Fri) 
Year 2      Ms Murtagh 
Year 3/4      Mrs Sippel (Mon–Thu) & Ms Rowley (Fri) 
Year 5/6      Miss Bailey 
Library, Early Birds & RFF   Mrs Corcoran 
Instructional Leader    Miss Jo Ellis 
Intensive Literacy & Numeracy  Ms Miller  
Extension and Support Groups  
for Years 3/4 and 5/6  
 

Our students will also have access to specialist Secondary teachers for music lessons, Art, Science, PE and        
Mathematics extension. Our aim always, is to provide a rich learning culture where children can excel. 

 
Times Tables Olympiad 
This week we held the eight times tables finals. Once again, the races were very fast 
paced and it was evident that our competitors had been practising. Congratulations to the 
following medallists… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our next finals will be the 9’s tomorrow morning and next week the students will compete in the 10’s and 11’s 
(mixed) times tables. 
 

As well as being fun and exciting, the Olympiad is aimed at improving recall speeds 
for number facts, allowing students to multiply and divide with ease.  

Please help your child practise their times tables at home. 

Place Girls Boys 

1st Angel Glase - Year 5 Ethan Foster - Year 4 

2nd Remy Gleeson - Year 5 Mana Skinner - Year 3 

3rd Amelia Hall - Year 2 Jack Wells - Year 5 
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Success Story of the Week 
Our students achieve great things, both in school and in our community. We’d like to     
celebrate and notice the successes that build accomplished, well rounded and responsible 
young people. Success can of course come in many forms; Sports, Music, Community   
spirit, academia and personal milestones. If your child has accomplished something       
special, please let us know! 

 
 

 
 
 

Quality learning  
Congratulations to the following students who have been working hard in class and taking pride in the quality of their 
work. We love hard working students here at TCS! 
 

Jacky Murtagh 
Assistant Principal 

Cam Broughton 

Name Drew Evans 

Age 10 and in Year 4 

Achievement Biggest borrower at our school library for 2020. SUPER, RAVENOUS 
READER, currently reading an 826 page book called ‘Ned Kelly-The 
Story of Australia’s Most Notorious Legend.’ 

Future Goals I would like to be a palaeontologist because I want to dig up mysteries 
of the past. 

Favourite Food I like Chinese food from the Trangie Bowling club and also KFC from 
Dubbo. 

I’m thankful for I’m thankful for having a good family and for being able to read and 
learn, so I can excel in subjects that I’m good at. 

Encouragement to 
Others 

Keep striving for what you want to do. You learn more if you read and 
books help you have a good vocabulary. 
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Assistant Principals 
 

Jo-Anne Ellis 
Jacky Murtagh PRIMARY 

Early Birds 
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Jo-Anne Ellis 
Jacky Murtagh PRIMARY 
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Canteen 
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